SUAA Board Minutes
October 5, 2023
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Richmond, McLean, Brown, Ramsey, Rock, Farr, Blackledge, Jones, Werling, Dallinger, Pano, Melz-Jennings

The meeting was called to order by President McLean at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 

1.  The secretary’s minutes were approved as corrected. Jones/Dallinger 

2.  The treasurer’s report for this month was reviewed. Brown/Dallinger   Discussion followed as to the proposal of moving funds from the checking account to a CD.  Melz-Jennings will check into various options. Jones/Melz-Jennings

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- It was reported there was the following death within our membership since our last meeting-George Hopkins.  

4.  Membership- It was reported there were 485 members as of August 30 in our local chapter.  
 
5.  Social- Dallinger reported 57 reservations have been received to date for the October 10 SUAA Fall Luncheon at Wesley United Methodist Church.  The program for that event was reviewed.

6.  Legislative- Pano reviewed the state legislative veto session.  Pension issues were identified.  He also discussed future budget concerns.  Higher education enrollment numbers were identified.  A member of the Western Illinois University Board of Trustees has resigned.  The Governor will appoint a new trustee.

7.  Publications- No report. 

8.  Foundation- Brown reminded members of the $1,000 scholarships issued by the state SUAA Foundation.  The number of scholarships will be increased to eight for next year.  Two professional development scholarships are currently given.  

9.  Networking- McLean led a discussion on the possible programs for our chapter to offer current employees.  He also identified the need for more information on the retirement process as well as services available after retirement.

10. Technology- No report.

11.  Announcements- McLean and Farr have met with several WIU financial officers asking for assistance in obtaining Human Resources information.  They have not heard from the Human Resources Director.  McLean identified the flu clinic to be held by the University in the Union Building.  Our organization will set up an informational table at that event.  A University TV group is assisting our chapter to develop a promotional video about our organization.  The SUAA State meeting will be held in Springfield on October 25.

12. Old Business- None identified.
 
13. New Business- None identified.
 
Motion was made to adjourn. Pano/Jones

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary
